Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes of the Meeting held on June 20th in the Committee Room of the Village Hall 
 Present : Lindsay Burns(LB), Ian Frankland (IF), Ed Stentiford (ES), Lance Tattersall, (LT), Geoffrey Tatman(GT) and June Gallant.(JG) 

Ruth Middleton(RM)  and Breda Murray (BM) also attended on behalf of Scarcroft PC. 

Apologies: Jane Ambrose, (JA), Mike Bosomworth, (MB), Jack Cairns, (JC), and Jane Ingham (JI).
1. Minutes of the meeting on 16th May. These were approved. 
2. Matters arising.   None. 
3 Declaration of any conflicts of interest   . None. 
4. Reports by working groups
(a) Planning LB reported that he had gone through all the proposed Leeds sites , and had noted the comments made by LCC planners on each. He had been informed that Leeds is still willing to consider the inclusion of new sites for a month or two, and he himself believes that at least 3 new sites have been proposed by landowners in Bardsey, two of them on present caravan sites. He considers that these new potential developers should be advised to seek inclusion in the SHLAA allocation to improve their chances of finally being selected. Caravan sites rank as brownfield sites and as such stand a stronger chance of being selected.                                    It is now known that there is likely to be a large site for new development in Walton and Thorp Arch, which could take much of the allocation for the area.                                                             Cllr Tatman and Jack Cairns have walked round the village identifying suitable sites for inclusion in acceptable new housing development. As some of their suggestions include sites not currently listed in the SHLAA sites, such as the area off Church Lane, adjacent to Springfield House, where a recent proposed stable block application has just been refused permission, it would seem sensible to find and contact the owners concerned.                     RM said that Scarcroft PC was anxious to learn the attitude of Bardsey PC towards the SHLAA sites on their borders and expressed the hope that the 2 PCs could work together.                                                                                                                              IF felt strongly that it was imperative for LCC to issue a deadline for acceptance of new proposed development sites. LB promised to try to get more information from them on this.   
(b) Education LT reported that he had had a meeting with Andy Birkbeck and had arranged a meeting with Cllr Andrew Mann of LCC to discuss proposals for Bardsey School but he had first to have a meeting with JA and the Governors. 
(c)Health.A satellite surgery in the area was discussed briefly as it had been raised by a number of people in their responses to the questionnaire. The general feeling was that numbers likely to make use of it would not justify such a facility, but the views of Collingham surgery would have to be ascertained first. 
(d) Infrastructure. IF reported that he had received very few replies to date. He queried whether they were waiting to know the results of the draft NP. 
5. Questionnaires sent to residents and number of responses. The Chairman had logged all responses (70 to date) on his computer and circulated members of the Steering Committee with the results. It was proposed that the best way to let residents know the results would be to list all points raised , without reference to age and location, on the web site. One of the most popular “wants” was for a village shop. There was considerable discussion on this. Bank Top Stores has recently reopened and it was pointed out that an additional village store could harm its chances of success. RM considered that only a store off the A58 would be able to attract sufficient passing trade, and that if combined with a pub, the New Inn would be a better proposition than the Bingley. 
6.. Notice of NE Outer Leeds Meeting convened by Andrew Birkbeck to discuss progress of Neighbourhood Plans. – June 27th at One Stop Centre, Wetherby. The Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Steering Committee will attend this meeting. A meeting of the new Project Board is to be held at Scarcroft Village Hall at 4pm on 4th July. Cllr Frankland will attend. 
7. Notice of Planning Camp in Leeds – 13-14 July. There were no offers to attend this. 
8. Any other business. The Chairman reported that he had been given a “slot” in the monthly newsletter to report on NP news. 
RM inquired how best to maintain joint contact between the 2 PCs re NPs and was advised that she could attend the meetings of the Bardsey Steering Committee. 

9. Date of next two meetings- Wednesday July 18th and Wednesday August 15th. 
BPC St. Co. June 12 Mins.

